EMERGING TECHNOLOGIES:
A Reflection

After scanning the sites: Virtual Reality: A Short Introduction, MIT Media Research Lab and Interactive 3D Graphics for the Web, I am more sure than ever that I could spend the rest of my life discovering and learning about the new technologies. I know that by the time these sites were posted on the world wide web, their technology had already become dated. Each of the three sites was intriguing. For example, after viewing the MIT site, I think tt would be a fantastic experience to attend a conference or visit with members of the MIT Media Lab. 
Imagine, faculty members who explore musical performances and design technology for more individuals to access and enjoy. How about Hiroshi Ishii, another faculty member who is discovering how to design a seamless interface between people, bits and atoms?  What does this mean? What will the effects to the earth and its people be? Most important will communication systems become easier for people to communicate with others from around the globe? Will this technology be invasive or supportive? One particular faculty member at MIT is working on Interactive Cinema. This involves the form of storytelling and how technology can enhance its use for those involved in media such as video, cinema and photography. What breakthroughs are ahead for artists, journalists and specialists in communication?

Our base knowledge has the possibility to expand beyond what we can realize even at this moment. This will of course affect the way we live and interface with others. It already is changing the world as we know it. The technology used in Iraq by the United States and Britain is astonishing.  There is a faculty member, Andy Lippman working in Media and the Networks who is examining how scalable global networks are changing the media, our communities and our businesses. Changes are occurring so rapidly, especially in the technology field, it is difficult to assess the cultural changes taking place at a global level.

I was impressed with what the University of Michigan’s Virtual Reality Laboratory was working on with regards to enhancing Virtual Reality’s technology and use in less specialized and restrictive environments. The possibilities for classroom use or teaching in the future are exciting. One of the most exciting developments is that of the VRML (Virtual Reality Modeling Language) that can be utilized on the World Wide Web. VRML when it is up and running and accessible, promises to provide a tool for constructing and viewing the 3D worlds and interacting by mouse-control. Once functional, this technology can be transferred into fully immersive viewing systems. The site than gives the user an opportunity to view Escher’s Penrose Staircase (http://www-vrl.umich.edu/intro/) Try this!  If nothing else, the graphics are amazing!  

This leads me to the last site, Alice. I tried to downloand Alice v2.0b but did not have much success. If for no other reason, this site promises to be intriguing and enhance understanding of computer programming and most interesting and important, has as one of its foci, the specific needs of middle school girls who often have sociological barriers  regarding technology and programming. It is technology and sites such as these that give us a glimpse of the future of emerging technologies which are both exciting and a bit frightening. It is up to us to use this knowledge appropriately.
